Research: Magnetic Resonance Imaging (MRI) of the Brain in People with an Autism Spectrum Disorder
AT THE NEW YORK STATE PSYCHIATRIC INSTITUTE


Columbia University in New York City will be conducting a research project exploring brain function using Magnetic Resonance Imaging (MRI), a safe and noninvasive tool that takes pictures (images) of the brain.  This project will focus on children and adults with Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD), who have unique patterns of thinking, learning, and social interaction that reflect underlying differences in the structure and function of their brains. We invite you to participate in this project, which will help researchers see how the brains of individuals with ASD compare with the brains of typical age and IQ matched peers.  This study is important in that doctors and scientists are just beginning to understand what these differences are, why they occur, and how they change with age. 

Bradley S. Peterson, M.D., is the principal investigator of this study.  He is the Suzanne Crosby Murphy Associate Professor of Psychiatry and Director of Neuroimaging at the New York State Psychiatric Institute.   
Who is eligible for this study?
Children and adults who currently have a diagnosis of Autism Spectrum Disorder such as Autism, Asperger's Disorder, and Pervasive Developmental Disorder–Not Otherwise Specified (PDD), and:

· Minimal chronological age of 2 years

· Do not have claustrophobia

· Do not have any ferromagnetic or metal implants 

What will I do and how long will it take?
· Eligible individuals participate in research assessments, magnetic resonance imaging (MRI) (a scan of the brain), paper and pencil testing, and possible computer tests.

· Total time for this study to be completed is 3-6 hours.

What is the compensation for participating in our research study?

Modest compensation for your time will be provided at the completion of the study.

What are the benefits of participating?

This study will not directly benefit you as an individual.  The assessment and MRI are for research purposes only.  Your participation, however, may help further our understanding of the underlying causes of Autism Spectrum Disorders.

If you are interested in participating, please call the project coordinator at 212-543-6705.

